
Heath Township 

Meeting Minutes 

April 2020 

 

1.  Call to order 

The regular monthly meeting of the Heath Township Board was called to order by 

Supervisor Ron Jones, via telecommunication, on April 13, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. 

2.  Roll call  

Clerk Sheila Meiste, Treasurer Misti Lindholm, Trustee Hilda Boerman, Trustee Bill 

Harvey, Supervisor Ron Jones. 

3.  Approval of minutes from last meeting 

Previous months minutes were approved. 

4.  Reports  

Jim Storey, County Commissioner. Hilda will email him and ask him to send the board 

members a monthly report. 

5.  New business 

a) The fire and road millage renewal ballot language has been reviewed by the township 

attorney and was presented to the board. Motion by Boerman supported by Lindholm to 

approve the fire millage language. Roll call vote: Jones-yes, Lindholm-yes, Harvey-yes, 

Boerman-yes, Meiste-yes. Motion by Boerman supported by Harvey to approve the road 

millage language. Roll call vote: Meiste-yes, Boerman-yes, Harvey-yes, Lindholm-yes, 

Jones-yes. 

 

b) Sheila sent an email to Rosemary Graham at Allegan County Resource Recovery 

questioning why the recycling is only for residential properties and not commercial.  Ron 

and Misti stated it has never been commercial and most commercial businesses can 

participate with their waste hauler. 

 

c) Petitions and paperwork to run for township office are due to the county by 4:00 on 

April 21. 

 

d) Ron asked Bill if he was aware if the county road work would be on schedule. As far 

as he knows it will be. 

 

e) PCI employees are working from home and are not allowed to go out. 

 

f) Due to COVD-19, clean-up day has been canceled for April by Republic. The board 

will look at possibly holding a clean-up day in late summer or fall. 

 



g) Ron has asked Helen to move the memorial dedication to 4th of July instead of 

Memorial Day. 

 

h) There have been no complaints of people congregating at parks, therefore, they will be 

staying open. The bathrooms will remain closed.  

 

i) One of the flags on the bridge is missing. Hilda has contacted Don about this. Question 

arose in regards to who takes care of the flags at the memorial. At this point, it is the 

gentleman who installed them but in the future, it will be the townships responsibility. 

6.  Bills 

a) Motion by Meiste supported by Lindholm to pay township bills. Roll call vote: 

Boerman-yes, Lindholm-yes, Jones-yes, Harvey-yes, Meiste-yes. 

7.  Adjournment 

a)  Motion by Boerman supported by Harvey to adjourn the meeting at 7:22. Roll call 

vote: Boerman-yes,  Jones-yes, Harvey-yes, Lindholm-yes, Meiste-yes. 

 

Minutes submitted by Clerk Sheila Meiste. 


